
From: Shwedo, Kevin A <Kevin.Shwedo@scdmv.net> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov 
Date: 11/27/2012 4:11:25 PM

Subject: RE: Mandiant Report

We did -  thanks! Jimmy had to postpone the meeting until Thursday. I plan to come and discuss where we stand
with Ted in the next day or so. thanks
Kevin

Kevin A. Shwedo
Executive Director
South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles
10311 Wilson Boulevard
Post Office Box 1498
Blythewood, South Carolina 29016

(O) 803-896-8925
(C) 803-609-4218

Your SCDMV -- Each a Role Model; Competent, Committed, Courteous!
"It's a GREAT day in South Carolina!"

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, November 27, 2012 3:54 PM 
To: Shwedo, Kevin A
Subject: RE: Mandiant Report

I hope you and your family had a wonderful Thanksgiving! 
Katherine

From: Shwedo, Kevin A [mailto:Kevin.Shwedo@scdmv.net]
Sent: Tuesday, November 20, 2012 6:41 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Mandiant Report

Katherine -  received the report and have shared it with my Director of Ops, CIO and Chief of IT Shared Services. We 
all have much to do --- am meeting with Jimmy Early on Monday to see what we can do to pile on. Hope you have a 
GREAT Thanksgiving!

Kevin

Kevin A. Shwedo
Executive Director
South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles 
10311 Wilson Boulevard 
Post Office Box 1498
Blythewood, South Carolina 29016

(O) 803-896-8925
(C) 803-609-4218

Your SCDMV -- Each a Role Model; Competent, Committed, Courteous!
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"It's a GREAT day in South Carolina!"

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, November 20, 2012 2:37 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Mandiant Report

Attached is the Mandiant report that was released this afternoon covering the DOR security breach. 
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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